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	Comments


While STEC appreciates the desire for transparency for Customer or Resource Entity funded projects, STEC does not believe that the source of funding for projects should result in separate paths for the studying of such projects.  STEC understands and agrees that certain projects may not meet the reliability, economic, or other planning criteria necessary to earn an ERCOT recommendation or ERCOT Board endorsement, therefore there may be times where funding by a Customer or Resource Entity may be warranted.  However, any project, regardless of its funding source, creates an impact on the reliability of the system and therefore should be adequately studied in accordance with the Tier classification that the project would otherwise be assigned.  STEC provides the language below to ensure that projects are appropriately studied, while at the same time allowing ERCOT and the ERCOT Board to forego the need to recommend or endorse a project that is funded by a Customer or Resource Entity.
	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


3.11.4.11      Customer or Resource Entity Funded Transmission Projects
(1)       If an affected TSP elects to pursue a Customer or Resource Entity funded transmission project that would have been classified as a Tier 1, Tier 2, or Tier 3 project for RPG Project Review, the TSP(s) shall conduct a reliability impact assessment of the proposed transmission project and shall submit a report summarizing the results of the reliability impact assessment for RPG Project Review.  Such projects shall be processed according to their Tier classification and shall be reclassified as a Tier 4, neutral project upon ERCOT’s determination that any concerns, questions or objections raised during the comment process have been resolved satisfactorily. 
(2)
ERCOT’s independent review of a Tier 1 or Tier 2 Customer or Resource Entity funded transmission project will be limited to assessing the reliability and congestion impact of the proposed project and submitting a report summarizing the results and findings to RPG for review and discussion.  ERCOT will not endorse the project and will not present the project to the ERCOT Board.  However, ERCOT may recommend the project not be implemented or recommend changes to the project scope if, in ERCOT’s sole discretion, the project negatively impacts the reliability or congestion of the ERCOT system.
(3)
Customer or Resource Entity funded Tier 4 projects do not need to go through this review process.
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